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Help with no added cost or effort for you! 
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How can I volunteer? 
What can I do?  

Two commonly asked questions 
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My name is Tucker, aka blue boy, and 
I'm one VERY lucky little Weimaraner. I 
was found four weeks ago wandering on 
a farm near Spencer, Iowa and boy was I 
hungry! Some very nice farmers gave me 
food but didn't realize how sick I was so 
they took me to a vet, where I spent the 
weekend trying to get better. I only 
weighed 44 pounds and boy was I tired. 
Because of several special people, I 
made it to my foster family, Jill, Bob, 
and Alex George, and my foster sisters 
(four legged of course) Josie and 
Maggie. Alex has a girlfriend, Kheila, 

that I'm pretty fond of too. I just got in-
troduced to Jill and Bob's other two 
legged boy when he came home from 
college this weekend. Yippee, another 
lap for me! I was also introduced to my 
foster kitty cat, Tiger, and caught on 
pretty quickly that he wasn't a meal. Now 
he and I get along just fine. 
 
When I first got to my foster home, I was 
pretty scared but very grateful to have 
warm laps to cuddle in. I got fed lots of 

special food many times a day. There 
wasn't much left to the imagination when 
I arrived here. I was pretty much a walk-
ing skeleton. I did get sick again about a 
week into my stay at the George's. My 
foster boy, Alex, took me to the vet, who 
gave me some medicine, said I was a 
doll, and sent me back home to get bet-
ter. I had gained four pounds in just the 
first week with the George's. 
 
I have been feeling much better as of 
late. After all the yummy food I've been 
getting, I'm finally starting to put on 
weight. You can't see all three sides of 
my ribs as much anymore depending on 
the way I'm standing and my spine is 
starting to disappear from my neck 
down. Everyone laughs at me around 
here at feeding time because I get so ex-
cited that I just run in and out, in and out 

Tucker’s life is turning around 
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We’ve all heard the saying “It takes a 
village to raise a child”. Well it is the 
same concept when it comes to 
saving even just one animal. Some 
people think that all it takes is a quick 
drop of a pet at a shelter and 
tomorrow a new owner is waiting at 
the door to adopt him or her. That is 
typically not the case. Many people 
are involved in the process that can 
sometimes take months to complete. 
We are grateful for every person 
along the way that helps place the 
pets that come to our shelter. 
 
In Tucker’s case he had the angel 
volunteers who brought him from the 
farm to the vet, who stayed open late 
to help that night. He had the 
volunteers who brought Tucker to the 
shelter. Then the volunteers at People 
for Pets assessed his health based on 
the vet’s recommendations, evaluated 
his personality and showed him love 
too! They contacted Heartland 
Weimaraner Rescue and arranged for 
a transport to his foster home.  
 
Every little bit that people do helps 
out tremendously. We have the 
volunteers who help bathe, feed and 
exercise the dogs and keep the shelter 
clean. There are the folks who send 
monetary and supply donations and 
the businesses that support us through 
our fundraising efforts. The vet and 
vet techs who spend endless hours 
helping our animals can never be 
thanked enough. Although the efforts 
are great the rewards are worth it. 
Seeing an animal find its way into the 
home of a forever family is priceless. 

It really “takes a 
village” to save 
an animal 

Continued on page 2 



This year People for Pets has undergone, and continues to 
undergo, some very exciting changes at our physical location 
and at our location in Cyberspace. Thanks to a grant from the 
city of Spencer and Spencer Municipal Utilities, People for 
Pets was able to give the front of the building a facelift. 
 
Key features include an expanded two door entry, new signage, 
stronger dividing panels in the exercise area, an area off of the 
cat rooms that allows our feline residents to go outside and 

play safely on nice days, new improved lighting in the parking 
lot area and much more. We have also taken the opportunity to 
pay tribute to some very special friends. Memorial makers will 
be placed for Prince and Henney, two long-time resident dogs 
of People for Pets. Also, a large marker was placed in honor of 
Maribeth Pearson. People for Pets was able to purchase our 
building last year thanks to a donation that was made in her 
name. 
 
People for Pets is also proud to announce some changes in 
Cyberspace and there are now three ways to reach us 
online!  The website, www.peopleforpets.org, has been 
reorganized to make it more user-friendly. Features that are in 
the works include an online adoption application to streamline 
the adoption process, an online volunteer application for those 
who wish to help out at People for Pets and an online donation 
button via PayPal for those who wish to donate by credit card. 
 
We are also thrilled to announce the launch of our new blog at 
http://www.peopleforpets-ia.blogspot.com. Check it out 
regularly to read about the exciting ongoings at the shelter. 
Finally, we have a Facebook page so be sure to “like it” and 
“join” our group page. Many thanks to Solutions, Inc. for 
hosting our website and providing technical support. 
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Tucker (continued from page 1) 

Please consider 
making a donation to 

help the animals 
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People for Pets undertakes remodeling projects in cyberspace and beyond . . . 
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of my kennel where I get fed until Jill gets my dish over to me. Man, I think she could 
walk faster if she wanted to. Josie and Maggie aren't used to having to wait for their food 
but they've been really nice to me. I really like my foster sisters.  
 
I absolutely LOVE to cuddle!  If someone is sitting in a Lazy Boy, I want up in their lap. 
I'm really good at "cheerioing up" and can seem smaller than I really am. I'm sure glad 
my foster family doesn't mind that I'm still kinda bony. I also like sharing the couch with 
my foster sister, Josie. At night, I sleep in my kennel right by Bob's side of the bed and 
have lots of cushy bedding in there so I can stay nice and warm. When we had a cold 
snap, Jill went out and bought me a new coat so I wouldn't be so cold. I think I look 
"styling" in it. 
 
My foster mom tutors a lot of kids after school and I get to sit in the room with her and 
the kids a lot. I never bark at the kids or their parents when they come in but I do have to 
admit I sniff their bags in case they might have a cookie in there. My usual position 
when the tutoring is going on is to sit right in between Jill and the kids and put my head 
on the kid's knees so they will pet me as they work. I really love that attention.  
 
I know it's going to be a while before I'm totally well as the vet said they don't want me 
gaining more than 2 to 4 pounds a week and I should be 65 pounds. While I'm working 
on getting better and better, Jill and Bob say they are going to work on obedience with 
me. I'm not sure what that is but I just want to please people so I'll try really hard.  
 
I just wanna say thanks to ALL the people who have helped get me the help I so des-
perately needed. I knew two legged people really were good.  
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Merry Christmas 
And Happy New Year 

 
From all of us 
at People for Pets! 
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Fundraising events 
People for Pets survives on donations and the adoptions fees 
for our animals so fundraising is a vital component of our 
organization.  This year’s fundraising activities included a 
wine-tasting party at Bogenrief Studios in Spencer, a lakeside 
cocktail party at the Chateau (the oldest house on the shores 
of beautiful West Lake Okoboji), the annual Doggie Dip ca-
nine pool party and a tropical themed barn party in rural 
Spencer.  Many thanks to all who attended and donated!  It is 
greatly appreciated. 

 Meghan Sloma and two young volunteers, Leaha and Allie 

 
By: Leon 
 
The motto of People for Pets is “Saving 
lives four paws at a time”, but this year it 
might as well have been “Savings lives 
four Pit Bulls at a time”. My name is 
Leon and I am a German Shepherd/Pit 
Bull mix . My sisters and I are also some 
of the many dogs helped by People for 
Pets this year. I came to the shelter as a 

city of Spencer stray at only around 12 
weeks old. This is a very common way 
that animals come to People for Pets as 
the organization has a contract with the 
city of Spencer to take in city strays if 
they are not re-claimed by their owner. 
However, from this very common 
beginning arose a very uncommon tale.  
 
About a month after my arrival, my sister 
also came to People for Pets as a city 
stray. About three weeks after that, a 
second sister was brought to the door of 
People for Pets suffering from the deadly 
disease Parvo. She was so sick she could 
barely walk but was nursed back to 
health. Eventually, a third sister came to 
People for Pets, also as city stray. How 
we all found ourselves in the unfortunate 
position of being a stray at our young age 
is still unknown. However, with 
matching white tips on our tails and 
identically shaped faces, there is no 
mistaking the family resemblance. 
 
My sisters and I are now living every 
dog’s dream. We are well-loved, well-

taken care of and spoiled pups. All four 
of us even get to have play-dates 
together!  It’s not always easy being the 
only guy in the group but my human Dad 
and I hang out and do “guy stuff” so it’s 
OK. I’m also known as the spokesperson 
of the group because my foster Mom 
says I have more voices than any dog 
she’s ever met.  
 
While my sisters and I are grateful to 
have a happy future before us, we are all 
too aware that all members of our litter 
might not have been so lucky. In fact we 
probably only represent about half of our 
litter. Please use our story as a reminder 
of the importance of spaying and 
neutering your pet and being a 
responsible pet owner. The members of 
an unplanned litter can face an uncertain 
future at best. Given our breed and the 
fact that we were most likely being given 
away for free, my sisters and I certainly 
faced a bleak fate before arriving at 
People for Pets. 
 
Thanks everyone for all your help!  
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Incredible tail - saving lives … four pit bulls at a time 

In the village a little girl sleeps 

In the village of Spencer, Iowa a beautiful little girl sleeps 
peacefully with her loyal dog, Ruby. Ruby and her sister found 
their way to People for Pets because of a kind deputy sheriff from a 
neighboring county who was asked to dispose of two stray 
Labrador retrievers. This kind man could not bear to do what was 
asked and instead contacted People For Pets. 
 
At first site one of our volunteers fell in love with Ruby’s amber 
eyes and gentle manner. We are not sure who is luckier, Ruby or 
her human sister! Every little girl should have her own dog.�


